
UPPER MERION TOWNSHIP POLICE 

 
WEEKLY BULLETIN 

 

For the week ending on July 6, 2017 
  

Upper Merion Police Officers responded to 477 calls for service including 25 automobile 

crashes, 7 Retail Thefts, 11 domestics, 6 disabled vehicles, 14 meet complainants and 28 alarms.  

Some notable incidents from the same are detailed below: 
 

MALL AND VICINITY 

 

CCCF 

Morton’s Steak House 640 W. DeKalb Pike – occurred 07/01/17 at 1900 hours  

An unknown male was seen on security video stealing a wallet from within an employee’s purse 

which was stored near the mall entrance to the restaurant.  The actor was accompanied by 

another male and female.  The trio used the victim’s credit at Bloomingdale’s. 

 

Overdose 

Walmart Parking Lot 275 North Gulph Road – occurred 6/30/17 at 0153hours  

Officers responded to location and found a male in a vehicle, unconscious from an apparent 

heroin overdose.  Officers administered Narcan which revived the male who was then 

transported to Suburban Community Hospital. 
 

AREA NORTH OF ROUTE 202 AND WEST OF HENDERSON ROAD 

 
Suspicious Person 

Sweetbriar Shopping Center 216 W. Beidler Road – occurred 07/05/17 at 1805 hrs.  

A female was walking on N. Henderson Road from Pertucci’s when she was approached by a 

male asking for directions to Rt. 202.  The female said she did not know and continued to walk 

northbound.  While walking near the Sweetbriar Shopping Center, the male approached again 

and began asking for personal information and requested that the female get in the car for a ride  

home.   

AREA EAST OF HENDERSON ROAD 

 
Theft From Vehicle (Arrest) 

Philadelphia Newspapers, Inc. (PNI) - 800 River Road – occurred 6/30/17 at 0001 hours 

Officers responded to location for a reported possible theft from a vehicle in progress.  A 

Detective was in the area at the time and observed three males walking on River Road.  The 

males were questioned and found to be in possession of items later determined to have been 

stolen from vehicles on Coates Street and the PNI Lot. Charges will be filed.   

 



 

 

 

 

Dumpster Fire 

Construction Site 100 Block Carmella Court – Occurred 07/04/17 at 1513 Hrs.  

A large fire in a construction dumpster was extinguished by responding firefighters.  Cause was 

unknown. 

 

GULPH MILLS AND VICINITY 

 
Theft 

Competitive Edge Sports 320 S. Henderson Rd –06/29/17 between 2100 – 2230 hrs. 

Unknown actor stole a wallet from within a backpack while the owner was playing basketball. 

Vehicle Theft 

200 Block of E. Byron Place Occurred Between 06/30/17 - 07/01/17  

Unknown actor stole a 2000 Black, Harley Davidson Road King Motorcycle from location.  On 

07/02/17 the motorcycle was recovered by the Maryland State Police after it was involved in a 

crash. 


